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partakers of Christ

"Your words were found, and i ate them, and Your word 
was to me the joy and rejoicing of my heart." jer 15:16

i got up extra early this morning.  God was speaking so 
many wonderful things to me and my mind was hoping i 
could remember them all to share with everyone.  i 
don't know if it's age that's hindering my remembrance, 
but as i lay in bed marveling at His preciousness, i 
suddenly began praising Him.  why?  because He had 
bothered enough to speak them to me, even if it went no 
further.  He had allowed me to share such intimacy with 
Him even if it furthered Him no more glory than just my 
current praise.

people, this is what God wants; to share intimacy with 
each of us.  heaven knows there is nothing special 
about me.  i'm just a nobody while God is a somebody.  
somebody who cares enough to share His thoughts, His 
feelings with me.  "oh, the depth of the riches both of 
the wisdom and knowledge of God!  How unsearchable are 
His judgments and His ways past finding out!" rom 11:33

we are all so blessed.  i know i am.  i think i have no 
less than twenty bibles in my home of differing 
translations and sizes.  i have a few very large ones 
with large print because my vision is under attack and 
i can't imagine living without being able to read His 
word.  He has said, "I will put My law in their minds, 
and write it on their hearts; and I will be their God, 
and they shall be My people." jer 31:33  i have all 



these while there remain many around the world who 
would risk death or gladly exchange a necessary body 
part to obtain just one book or even page.

i so admire those who can memorize scripture.  while i 
can recall the essence of something, i have trouble 
with the exact wording or where it can be found.  but i 
think i'm in good company.  when Jesus was tempted He 
also didn't quote scripture and verse.  there were no 
chapters and verses, only scrolls.  even though i'm 
sure He knew the word verbatim, more importantly, He 
knew the essence, the Spirit of the word.  after all, 
He was the word.  and because He is in me, that means 
the word lives in me as well.

people, when the Holy Spirit is writing on our minds 
and hearts, He's writing Jesus into us.  Jesus is the 
living word.  He's transforming us into His very own 
image.  He's putting His desires in our hearts.  being 
a beloved Son, Jesus is the Fathers desire.  and the 
Father desires more sons so "that He might be the 
firstborn among many brethren." rom 8:29  (how could 
one write about being partakers of Christ without 
mentioning romans 8?)

you know, of all those bibles i have in my house, there 
is one that i always go to.  it is battered and beat 
up.  many pages are teared stained and a few are even 
blood stained.  the binding is falling a little apart, 
so much so that one can tell how the sections were sewn 
together.  there are hi-lights and markings galore.  i 
hardly think any pages have gone unmarked.  (well, 
maybe leviticus.  i know it contains good truths beyond 
my comprehension.)  but you know, it's not the markings 



in my bible that will get me to heaven.  it's the 
markings in my heart.

i have gone through a few bibles and the time always 
comes when you just have to get a new one.  as much as 
i love having all the special markings and notes, it's 
a joy to rediscover each precious verse again and mark 
them all over.  it's strange, but there always seems to 
be more markings ending up in the newer ones.  more has 
grown precious to me as time grows nearer for me to 
meet my Lord.

i know there are those who think it is sacrilegious to 
mark in a bible.  i do not.  food must be consumed if 
it is to nourish our bodies.  it must often be cut up, 
chewed up and pass through one's insides.  and you know 
what?  it must be consumed daily.  the Word must be 
consumed daily as well.  it also must pass through many 
channels for nourishment.  it must be rightly divided 
as it passes from eyes to mind to spirit.

aren't i making you just a little bit envious; just a 
little bit hungry?  one needs to form the habit of 
daily reading.  from my early schooling i remember a 
teacher talking about the word "habit."  you take away 
the "h" and you still have "abit."  you take away the 
remaining "a" and you still have the "bit."  a habit is 
hard to break once you establish it.  form the habit of 
spending time with Jesus, of reading His word.  He will 
speak to you through it and you will be transformed by 
the renewing of your mind.  be a partaker of Christ.


